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RURAL DEVELOPMENT AWARDS FUNDS TO LOWER BRULE ECONOMIC INITIATIVE
$98,217 Grant to Facilitate Business Start-ups and Job Creation


(Lower Brule, South Dakota – October 29, 2008)  Aspiring entrepreneurs and small business start-ups will continue to get assistance from the Lower Brule Sioux Tribe in part to a USDA Rural Development rural business enterprise grant (RBEG) in the amount of $98,217. 

“Entrepreneurs and starting businesses face a number of challenges to be successful,” said USDA Rural Development State Director Jafar Karim.  “This assistance will help provide the tribe with continuing to provide classes on business principles, advice, and counsel to someone looking to take an idea and turn it into a good or a service to sell.  Working together, the federal, state and tribal governments have opportunities to help Native Americans promote sustainable economic development and create jobs on the reservations.”
The RBEG funds, along with other contributions of $47,120, will be used for the start-up of a Business Development and Financial Literacy project which will offer technical support and training to entrepreneurs and businesses on the Lower Brule Reservation.  This project will equip and empower the attendees to improve their quality of life and their local economy. 

“The grant will help us continue offering assistance to persons interested in developing businesses and job opportunities on the Lower Brule Reservation, with special emphasis on growing business leaders, by offering financial literacy to our children grades 1-12.  The grant will also allow us to educate people on the importance of credit and help people understand credit and how to improve their credit, which is a major roadblock when it comes to wanting to borrow money to start and expand businesses,” said Toni Wells, Tribal Planning Director and Co-Director of the USDA RBEG.

USDA Rural Development Area Director Dave Waisanen and Rural Development Specialist Clark Guthmiller also attended the event.  USDA Rural Development has eight offices in the state that assist rural communities.  Office locations include a state office in Huron, along with area offices in Aberdeen, Mitchell, Pierre, Rapid City, Sioux Falls, Watertown, and Yankton.

USDA Rural Development’s mission is to increase economic opportunity and improve the quality of life for rural residents.  Rural Development has invested more than $90 billion since 2001 for equity and technical assistance to finance and foster growth in homeownership, business development, and critical community and technology infrastructure.  More than 1.7 million jobs have been created or saved through these investments.  Further information on rural programs is available at a local USDA Rural Development office or by visiting USDA’s web site at http://www.rurdev.usda.gov. 

- USDA -
Committed to the future of rural communities.

“USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender.”

To file a complaint of discrimination write USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., 

Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (800)795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD).
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